Cheshire West & Chester Council

Environment and Communities

Chester Area Highways Office Guilden Sutton Area Office Cheshire CH3 7EX

Tel: 0300 123 7036

web: www.cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk

our reference

your reference:

please ask for:

date:

MY1

Mike Young

e-mail: engch@cheshirewest

andchester.gov.uk

13 July 2020

Dear Sir or Madam

A51 Tarvin Road Improvements

Cheshire West and Chester Council is due to begin work on the A51 Tarvin Road Improvement scheme. The main works are scheduled to start in August 2020 until May 2021 these will include:

- Road and bridge widening at Stamford Bridge, which will provide additional traffic lanes and new, improved traffic signals at the junction.
- Changes to the road layout at A51/A54 Tarvin roundabout to improve traffic flow.
- A new signalised crossing point is also planned at Hare Lane/Littleton Road.
 Improved footpaths and crossing points for pedestrians, bus users and cyclists are also included.

Prior to the main works starting it is necessary to carry out some preparatory works. There are some electrical cables that need to be diverted to make way for the new bridge. This work is scheduled to take place from 23 July, and will take approximately four weeks to complete. Scottish Power Energy Networks (SPEN) is doing this work and will start establishing a site compound this week. The majority of this work is not on the highway and there will be minimal impact on traffic flow.

You may also see work starting close to the Tarvin roundabout on the A51. This is where Balfour Beatty, the main contractor for the scheme, will locate a site compound and offices. Once established this site compound will be there for the duration of the scheme.



In the next few weeks a further update will be provided about the works programme. More information about the scheme is available on the Council <u>website</u>.

Yours faithfully

Mike Young

Area Engineer (Contract Delivery)

Email: engch@cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk